BOSTON FREE LIBRARY

BOX 200

BOSTON, NEW YORK  14025
Minutes of the Board of Trustees






December 1, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Present:  Suzanne Borowicz, Bob Klier, Susan Kellner, Lisa Witmer
Staff:  Lydia Herren

Guest: Kelly Laga
A motion was made to accept the minutes from the September 15, 2015 meeting. It was seconded and carried.

Marcus Ballowe (Eagle Scout) attended our meeting to give us an update on his sign project, custom bookshelf, and putting a light on the flagpole. He estimates that it will cost roughly $420.00 to complete the project and requests that the library donates an amount towards this cost.

A motion was made for the library to give an initial donation of $400.00 towards the Eagle Scout project. If the project costs exceed this amount, then the library would consider donating more money.

Suzanne introduced our guest, Kelly Laga, who is interested in joining the Friends group and Trustees.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Association Balance Sheet 11/2015 - As of 11/30/15

As of 11/30/15 (Cash Basis)


Account
11/30/15 Balance



ASSETS




Cash and Bank Accounts




768375-031
1,781.60



89788-030
9,854.54



89788-031
13,125.29



Association checking
11,768.48



TOTAL Cash and Bank Accounts
36,529.91



TOTAL ASSETS
36,529.91



LIABILITIES & EQUITY




LIABILITIES
0.00



EQUITY
36,529.91



TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY
36,529.91


A motion was made, seconded and carried to accept the treasurer’s report.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
1. Suzanne gave a report on the ACT meeting that she attended on October 17th. The meeting was about the audit of the Anna Reinstein Library.

2. A motion was made to accept the Buffalo and Erie County Public Library Procurement Document as written. It was seconded and carried.

3. A motion was made to accept the Buffalo and Erie County Public Library Investment Policy. It was seconded and carried.

4. A motion was made for Kelly Laga to become a Trustee on the Board of Trustees. It was seconded and carried.
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT
1. The Director informed the board details of the payroll report and system paid expenses report as of September 30, 2015.
2. A report was also given on the proceeds of the Gala Fundraiser.

3. This fall the library had 9 special programs and 14 story hours with a total attendance of 529 people.

4. Many programs are planned for the spring including yoga, healthy cooking, Nature Ed-Ventures and others.

5. A facilities assessment was done by as a project by local librarians completing a professional certification course. They made a list of suggested improvements. These were discussed. They include possibly installing lighted exit signs. Lydia is researching options to do this. She will have the code enforcement officer advise her on this issue.
6. A new shed was purchased for the library. The demolition of the old shed and purchase of a new shed was done within the budget previously approved by the Board.
7. A discussion on new parking lot signs was held which would read: “Library Patron Parking Only.” We are waiting to hear back from the Town Board for permission to post the signs (3).

8. A motion was made to purchase a swinger board for the library to advertise upcoming programs. It was seconded and carried.

9. A motion was made to reimburse the Director for the purchase of an office chair ($50) and filing cabinet ($50). It was seconded and carried. 

10. The Board authorizes the Director to spend up to $500 for any building projects that are essential to the Library beyond what the caretaker is responsible for. A motion was made, seconded and carried.

11. A motion was made for the Director to be reimbursed for $37 for the purchase of banner flags. It was seconded and carried.
Dates for Board Meetings in 2016:


February 2 – 6 p.m.


May 3 – 6 p.m.


September 6 – 6 p.m.


December 6 – 6 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT:  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Susan J. Kellner
